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PARENT MESSAGE:  Please click here for a message from Mr. Schulmeister.  A paper copy of this letter is also 
coming home today. 
 
THANK YOU:  Thank you to all of our parents for helping us with smooth Parent/Teacher Consultations last 
week!  We appreciate the opportunity to discuss your child’s progress! 
 
NO SCHOOL:  There is no school next Wednesday, November 25th through Friday, November 27th.  Happy 
Thanksgiving! 
 
THANKSGIVING SERVICE UPDATE:  We have added a second service on Wednesday, November 25th.  Join us 
at 3:00 PM or 6:30 PM.  The service will be available online Thanksgiving morning, November 26th.   
 
WINTER ATHLETICS:  After analyzing the winter sports survey results, St. Paul's-Franklin will move forward 
with A and B boys basketball in interscholastic games.  A-Team practice started last week Wednesday from 6-
7:30. Typically practices will be Tuesday and Thursday from 6-7:30.   B-Team practices will start this week 
Tuesday and be Tuesday and Thursdays from 4-5:30. 
 

We are still building a modified schedule for both teams with most/all games expected to be away games. It 
appears our games will be against different competition as much/all of our conference will not participate this 
winter. 
 

C-Team girls has a coach and will run a camp format in January or February much like volleyball.  
 

If you would like to attempt to coach a camp-like session with A or B girls or C-boys, please let Mr. Clough 
know and we can schedule something after the holidays. 
 
CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS SERVICE:  Unfortunately, we will not be having a Children’s Christmas service this 
year.  Our students will be working on a message to share with everyone.  Watch for more details soon!  
 
SECOND QUARTER MISSION PROJECT – APACHE MISSION:  The Apache Mission celebrated 125 years of God’s 
blessings in 2018 as the first world mission of WELS. The Apache Mission is located in eastern Arizona on the 
Fort Apache Reservation and the San Carlos Apache Reservation. Between the two reservations there are 
eight churches, one preaching station, and two Lutheran elementary schools. The Apache Lutheran churches 
are currently training future leaders for work as evangelists, teachers, and pastors through the Apache 
Christian Training School (ACTS) located at the East Fork Mission.  Your gift will support theological education 
through the Apache Christian Training School, outreach to new Native American tribes, property repairs and 
renovations, and general school and ministry expenses. 
 
SCRIP:  The next Scrip order will be placed on Monday, December 14th.  Please have your order in the Scrip box 
in the office by 3:15, or you may place your order online. 
 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hYQRU8zRVmceFO_9UWhG8475cOMDHTanhUczqF5fk9o/edit?usp=sharing


SPORTS:   
Boys A Team BB Practice: Tuesday, November 17th   6:00-7:30 PM 
(Grades 7-8)   Thursday, November 19th   6:00-7:30 PM 
   Tuesday, November 24th   6:00-7:30 PM 
   Thursday, November 26th   NO PRACTICE – Happy Thanksgiving! 
 
Boys B Team BB Practice:   Tuesday, November 17th   4:00-5:30 PM 
(Grades 5-6)   Thursday, November 19th   4:00-5:30 PM 
   Tuesday, November 24th   4:00-5:30 PM 
   Thursday, November 26th   NO PRACTICE – Happy Thanksgiving! 
 
 
 
  
 


